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Board of Directors Meeting – Virtual Meeting – Via Zoom
Tuesday, May 11th, 2021 – 7:00PM
1.
COMMENCEMENT – Meeting Facilitator: Chad Schneider 
· Call to Order – 7:00 pm

Role Call – 
Stacey Silzer (Executive Director), Carla Buell (Treasurer), Ray Bender, (Minor Boys Chair), Larry Cole (RIC), Lorraine Wollbaum (Senior Ladies Rep South), Rachelle Raymond (Senior Ladies Chair), Chad Schneider (President), Debbie Krawchuk (Saskatoon Broomball League), Brady Lechner (Senior Men’s Chair). Kristina Muhr (Estevan Broomball Association)
ABSENT: Alyssa Nagy, (Mixed Chair), Curtis Anderson (Tech Chair), Roger Flahr (Masters Chair), Regina Mixed League Rep, Yvonne Turner (Minor Girls Chair), Marlie Chovin (Secretary) 
· Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Motion: Ray Bender/Rachelle Raymond - To accept the minutes of the previous meeting which was circulated last year.
  Carried.
· Agenda
Motion: Carla Buell/Rachelle Raymond - To accept the agenda with changes as presented. 
 Carried.

2.
 President’s Address
· Chad addressed the board members discussing how it has been a challenging year for the sport of Broomball in Saskatchewan.  With very limited groups being able to get on the ice this season.  The mixed league in Regina got in a couple weekends of games, but were shut down, and then only minors were allowed to practice with 8 players only for the remainder of the season.  More Broomball has been played out East.  Hope to have our season back to normal this fall.    
3.
Committee Reports/Issues


 Senior
· Rachelle Raymond summarized her report. The pandemic caused a lot of disruption to our sport and our lives. All our events cancelled and or postponed locally, nationally and worldwide. This has never happened since world War 2; this is how big it is. The question will be what struggles we will have in our sport in which the pandemic caused; will it change our game for the future. Again, we have other sports that have been doing a good job keeping everyone safe we can easily follow their examples. We also have governing bodies to advise us also. What does restart look Like and when? Will we ever have fans again? How do we get our members back and keep them safe? A lot of question hopefully in the next couple months this executive can work towards getting some answers. We as the executives getting answers to our questions also. We need to continue support during the pandemic as Stacey has maintained throughout this trying time. So that hopefully when the time comes for the first game day back, when our benches are filled, after game drinks can be enjoyed, we can get back to what we genuinely enjoy the game of broomball at whatever level. I believe there is still a lot of game left in broomball in our province.
· Brady spoke about how the Senior category did not really get a chance to start this year, they were going to get going in late December, but we were shut down before that happened.  There was no competition at all for Senior, games, tournaments, or provincials.  Hopefully, we can return to that next year.  

Minor
· Ray spoke about the minor program; most of our minor teams affiliated this year in some capacity, whether they combined groups U14/U16 or U16/U20, only a couple boys teams didn’t affiliate during these times.  Most of the teams got a large amount of practicing in with 8 players and a coach, but that can get uninteresting after awhile.    

Mixed
· Alyssa was not on the call.  Stacey spoke to how the Saskatoon mixed league decided to not get going this year due to the restrictions with sport caused by the pandemic.  If they had got up and running, they likely would have been shut down anyways, so in the end it worked out best for their groups.  In Regina, the mixed league got going in late October, were able to safely get two Sundays worth of games in, and then we were shut down.  By mid December groups were able to practice again with minor players only, this meant the mixed group was still shut down.  They were not able to start back up this season.  

Masters

· Roger was not in attendance at the meeting.  Nothing to report.

Aboriginal

· We don’t have a chair in this position. There were rumblings that the groups in the North were going to start up regardless of the SBA’s stance on the return to play, but due to a breakout in their areas venues were not open to play, so that shut down Broomball in the north.  

Technical 
· Curtis was not at the meeting.  Chad spoke to this area.  There were no clinics this year due to the pandemic, and the CBF was quite adamant that the courses be in person not online.  However, during this past season the CBF has worked hard to at least get the BF2 course available to be taught online.  Yet, we still hope to be back in the classroom.  Chad also mentioned the 3 day training camp for National players, but that will be covered more in the CBF AGM report.  

Officials
· Larry spoke about how there was not much going on for officials this year.    The contract technically was done this season, but due to the pandemic, he is going to discuss with the officials about extending it a year due to the loss of a season.  Then next summer renegotiations can resume for the next 3 year contract.  
· The SBA and CBF will be providing those previously registered officials who register next year a new officials jersey and all costs have been covered by the CBF and the SBA.  This was all officials will be wearing the same jersey across Canada.  
4.
Financial

· Stacey submitted the budget for the 2022-23 season to the Board.  She submitted the same budget as last year due to the continued situation.  It can be amended as we move forward and if needed. Sask Sport didn’t give any annual increases for that year and they based MAP grant numbers off the average of the last two seasons.  
· Approval of the Sport Profile Application/Budget
Motion: Carla Buell/Ray Bender - To accept the 2022-2023 Sport Profile Application / Budget that was submitted.   
Carried.
5.
Proposed Bylaw Changes 

· Bylaws or Rules must be submitted to the office no later than August 13th, 2021.  
6.
CBF AGM Report & National Reports 
· Stacey and Brady attended the CBF AGM this year, Chad is on their Board of Directors and he was in attendance also. Stacey summarized the contents of that meeting.  The CBF prefers to keep the coaches program an in person program, but were able to get the BF2 course set up to be able to be taught virtually.  The BTC program, will still be in person and coaches need to make sure they are getting their PD points.  Coaches who are already certified need to work on keeping up their Pd points and keep them valid and coach responsibly.  
· This year there will be a new National program.  There will be a camp (as Chad discussed in his Presidents address), for a group of National players who were to attend the 2020 Nationals in Saskatoon.  Pascale will be in contact with all teams from Men’s, Women’s and Mixed to create a list of 2-3 players plus coaches who will be sent to Quebec in the fall to attend a 3 day National team camp.  More information will be provided to the teams.  This is to give other players an opportunity to see what the National Program entails and if you win Nationals what each team will receive in training education.  

· The CBF is pushing more of their social media content, FB, Instagram, YouTube and hosting a number of new podcasts.  All of it is being received very well.  We hope to jump on that as well and with assistance from the SBA board we should be able to do so.  

· There is a new Safe Sport training taking place in Canada, and like the RIS (Respect in Sport), all coaches, managers, players, parents, volunteers etc will need to take this training.  The deadline for us to have it done is April 2022.  

· Nationals 2021 was cancelled again due to the current situation in the world.  Quebec has put in a bid to host 2022, but Sask has been given some time to see if they are still able to host or not.  At the meeting the SBA didn’t know if we were able to even book a facility yet.  However speaking with Ray that has changed, and it’s not up to the host group if they want to host in 22 or 23.   Jr Nationals are still being determined.  Worlds is also still up in the air.  

· At the meetings the CBF was looking for an Athlete rep on the board.  They put out a call for applicants and then they got 6 people who applied for the position.  The CBF was looking for a male and a female, and one of them had to be bilingual as well.  So with that the CBF needed each province to provide a male and female national athlete to sit in on a zoom meeting to vote on these people (it had to be voted on by the athletes, not the CBF board).  SK sent Jeff Basset and Crystal Klein to this meeting as our representatives. Brady Lechner was one of the applicants for this position.  Brady Lechner from SK and Chloe Perreault from QC were voted into the positions!  Congrats to Brady!  

· There were only a few rule changes this year, a couple regarding equipment.  All new equipment for the sport of broomball only needs to be approved by the CBF a minimum of 60 days before Nationals, and only if this equipment was to enhance the performance of the player.  The next one was that gloves are mandatory, and they must be padded.  Also, there were changes to the tie-breaker rules as well.  These changes will be applied to the rulebook this fall.  

· Chad was voted back onto the CBF board as the VP of Marketing and Promotions.  Gerry Weaver has stepped down from his position, and Danny De Courval has replaced him.  Conrad Morneau has also stepped down from the CBF, his position has not been filled at this time, but he will likely work with the new person once it is.  

· Canada Games 2023, the CBF strongly hope that Broomball is accepted into this event.  So Pascale is working diligently to make sure she hits all her targets that are required in order to do so.  

· The Long-Term Athlete Development (LTAD) is being redone, it hasn’t been updated in a number of years and Broomball has changed a lot since it was created.  

· The Lace to the Top program is going to look a bit different.  Normally tags for the shoes are given out with the different levels, but now the CBF will be providing laces for the levels.  

· The CBF has grocery bags and masks for sale as fundraisers if anyone wants some. We have a couple hundred bags at the SBA office if anyone is interested in one.  We still have a few of our own SBA Masks and may purchase more down the road.  

· Lastly the CBF will be focusing on the Women in Sport Campaign.  This is also being looked at provincially, so we should add this to our Strategic Plan moving forward.  

7.
Calendar of Events
· The last year due to the pandemic did not happen, so all dates were just moved to the 2022 season, so the host groups for Provincials will still get to keep their event for next year.  Tournaments were also just rescheduled for the upcoming season as they normally would have.  Stacey wills end this out to the groups to let them know to plan accordingly in hopes that we can get back on the ice this fall and so on.  
· This will be posted on the new website and there will also be a calendar on the site that will hold these events on it.
8. 
New Business
· BTC Clinic – Stacey will send out an email to all teams to see if there is any interest in setting a clinic up.  However we still need to see how the CBF directs this.
· Sask Sport AGM – June 17th – Chad and Stacey will be attending for Broomball
· 2021 SBA Awards – Cancelled for this year due to the season not happening. 
· Reminder that the Mixed Category will continue to follow the same meeting schedule as the Senior and must have teams in attendance at the Senior/Mixed meeting in January.
· Juvenile Category will continue having a conference call in November to discuss Nationals. The Senior and Mixed categories will do the same thing but may hold off this season due to the changes with Nationals in 2020.  

· CRC’s letter will be on the website with the team name and dates blank so that groups can use it from year to year, vs each year it being changed. 
· Covid 19 insurance claims are not covered by our insurance company, so we must be very careful when reopening the sport of Broomball in Saskatchewan.  However, our insurance currently is under review due to abuse, cyber and pandemic issues in sport, this is across the board for all sports.  Our insurance hasn’t lapsed, they will continue coverage until the new set up is agreed upon.
· CBF Hall of Fame Awards – will be held at Nationals once Nationals are being held again.  If for some reason Sask doesn’t host, the CBF would still like to have a special night in SK for the awards night and have members of the CBF come out to help celebrate this event.  
· Worlds – hasn’t been finalized yet, but they hope to be back on the 2-year rotation again since they were cancelled and for 2 years now.  
· Year end spending.  This year has been a strange year, and with that has come a lot of updates for the SBA.  We will be getting a new website in the very near future, updating the SBA loaner kits, purchasing Team Sask jerseys for Nationals, new banner stands for events, cameras for Provincials etc.  We may still have some funding in the end so the Board suggested Stacey purchase some broomball shoes to go with the sticks and balls in the kits.  If the group has any other suggestions that are something that can be consumed this year and not set up for next year, please contact Stacey.  

· The Strat plan will need to be redone this summer and submitted, so please start to think of ideas and changes as this will be key this year with returning to the sport! 
11. Site of AGM
· The AGM will be held on Saturday, September 18th at 1:00.  Hopefully, we can be in person, but this likely will be virtual this year.   If it is in person, it will be in Saskatoon.  However, we will not have an awards night this year, due to the lack of a season in 2020-21.    
12.
Adjournment

Motion: Ray Bender – To adjourn the meeting. 


Carried.

ADDENDUM:  May 24th, 2021 (Absent from vote via email Roger Flahr & Yvonne Turner)
Motion: Rachelle Raymond/Marlie Chovin - To accept the 2021-2024 Strategic Plan that was submitted.   
Carried.
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